
 
 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
September 27, 2018 
     
Ethan Chiel 
32803-50021517@requests.muckrock.com 
RE: FOIL ID #2017-002-00422 
 
Dear Mr. Gonen: 
 
This letter is a response to your requests pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law requests 
received on February 2, 2017 for the following: 
 
“All records, communications, complaints, data, or other documents generated or received from 
2014 to present regarding the lighting study announced in March 2016 and conducted during the 
spring and summer months of 2016 (see announcement here: http://www1.nyc.gov/office-of-the-
mayor/news/242-16/mayor-de-blasio-pioneering-study-how-outdoor-lighting-reduces-crime). 
This includes intradepartmental communications, communications with other city agencies, and 
external communications with Crime Lab New York or any other non-city affiliated person(s) or 
entities.” 
 
After conducting a search, the Mayor’s Office has identified records responsive to your request 
under FOIL. The responsive records are attached. Please note that some responsive material has 
been redacted in part or withheld in its entirety pursuant to Public Officers Law §87(2)(b) and 
(g). Your request is now considered complete.  
 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 
to Dustin Saldarriaga, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILAppeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Husna Kazmir 
Associate Counsel  
Records Access Officer 


